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Dear Ms. McGehee:

On September 28, 2004 at 3:10 pm, after having received Penny Littell’s letter, dated September
23, 2004, you called me again to inquired as to how the City categorizes your client from a
zoning perspective. As Ms. Littell explained, and as I repeated to you in our telephone
conversation, your client must provide information to me upon which I can make a determination
of use. The fundamental issue is whether NEMR is a junkyard or a recycling facility. Without
such information I am unable to render an opinion in the abstract.

I hope that I will be receiving this information soon in order to address your questions.
Sincerely,
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Marge Schmuckal
Zoning Administrator

Cc: Penny Littell, Esq.
Joseph Gray, Portland City Manager
Lee Urban, Director of Planning and Development
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